

## Department of Environmental Protection

Bruce

Jeb Bush Governor Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Colleen M. Castille Secretary

October 31, 2005

CERTIFIED MAIL - Return Receipt Requested

Mr. Gary Main
Facility Manager
Covanta Lake, Inc./Covanta Lake II, Inc.
Lake County Resource Recovery Facility
3830 Rogers Industrial Park Road
Okahumpka, Florida 34762

Dear Mr. Main:

RE:

Application(s) for Transfer of Air Permits

Air Construction Permit: 0690046-003-AC/PSD-FL-113E

Title V Air Operation Permit: 0690046-001-AV

We received your application for "Transfer of Air Permits" on October 26, 2005, that included both air construction and Title V permits for the above referenced facility. Based on Rules 62-4.120(3) and 62-213.202, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), the Department's Bureau of Air Regulation will need additional information in order to process the applications. Pursuant to Rule 62-210.300(7)(a), F.A.C., Transfer of Air Permits, the following additional information must be submitted before processing of the application will resume:

- 1. Based on a review of the Air Resource Management System's (ARMS) data base, you are not listed as a Responsible Official (R.O.) nor an Authorized Representative for either corporation. Please provide documentation that you meet the definition criteria at Rule 62-210.200, F.A.C., Definitions Responsible Official, for both corporations and that you are an Authorized Representative for both, or have the form(s) signed by the appropriate person(s). Until this documentation has been received, then the application is not processable. The Forms and Instruction for the "Responsible Official Notification Form", effective 6-2-02, are established at Rule 62-213.900(8), F.A.C.
- 2. Even though not due immediately, a Statement of Compliance for the affected Title V facility, signed by the R.O., must be submitted by no later than December 24, 2005, close of business; and, the Statement of Compliance must cover the timeframe of January 1 through October 25, 2005.

If there are any questions, please call Bruce Mitchell at 850/413-9198 or write to me at the letterhead address.

Sincerely,

Tun L Vich aun

Chief

Bureau of Air Regulation

TLV/rbm

cc:

Len Kozlov, P.E., DEP-CD